
 

 

Notice of Making a Modification Order 
Section 53 of the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 

 
Bedford Borough Council 

 
Definitive Map and Statement for the former North Bedfordshire Borough 

as at 31st December 2015  
 

THE COUNTY COUNCIL OF BEDFORDSHIRE 
(DEFINITIVE MAP AND STATEMENT FOR BEDFORDSHIRE) 

(RISELEY: BYWAY OPEN TO ALL TRAFFIC No. 71) MODIFICATION ORDER 2006 
 
The above Order, made on 07 July 2006, if confirmed as made, will modify the definitive 
map and statement for the area by adding to them the byway open to all traffic commencing 
from a point where it has a junction with that part of Dag Lane which is shown on the List of 
Streets as a highway maintainable at the public expense at Ordnance Survey Grid 
Reference (OSGR) TL 0364/6288 then running in a generally north-westerly direction for 
approximately 116 metres to a point at OSGR TL 0356/6296 then running in a generally 
north-easterly direction for approximately 280 metres to a point at OSGR TL  0368/6321.  
 
A copy of the Order and the Order map have been placed and may be seen free of charge at 
Borough Hall, Cauldwell Street, Bedford from 10am to 4pm on Weekdays (Bank and Public 
Holidays excepted) Copies of the Order and Map may be bought there at the price of £5.00.  
 
Any representation or objection relating to the order must be sent in writing to the Bedford 
Borough Council, Manager for Traffic Operations, Room 436, Borough Hall, Cauldwell 
Street, Bedford MK42 9AP or by email to highways.consultations@bedford.gov.uk not later 
than Monday 27 November 2017, and applicants are requested to state the grounds on 
which it is made. 
 
If no representations or objections are duly made to the order, or if any so made are 
withdrawn the Bedford Borough Council, instead of submitting the order to the Secretary of 
State may itself confirm the Order. If the Order is submitted to the Secretary of State for the 
Environment, Food and Rural Affairs, any representations and objections which have not 
been withdrawn will be sent with it. 
 
Dated  12 October 2017 
 
CRAIG AUSTIN 
Director of Environment 
 
 


